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A meeting of Cyngor Bro Pencarreg was held at St. James’s Hall,Cwmannon Monday 2nd June 2014 at 8pm.Present in the meeting were :- Councillors Eric Williams, Eiddig Jones, Stan Evans, Danny Davies, Alan Jacob, Dorian Davies, Tony Lewis, Tommy Price, County Councillor Ieuan Davies, and Dylan Lewis as a member of the public. Apologies were received by Councillor Adrian Davies. The minutes of the last month’s meeting were read, approved and signed.
Matters arising from last month’s minutes :-
1. The Chairman thanked Councillors Eric Williams, Stan Evans and Tommy Price for collecting litter around the village under the Carmarthenshire Clean-up Campaign. They brought back the litter pickers and the clerk to arrange return to Piberlwyd,Carmarthen.
2. The Chairman also thanked the clerk for repairing and painting of 10 seating benches and 2 picnic tables in the village of Cwmann and Pencarreg. It was also noted that he had cleared the grass and rubbish around the benches.
Planning :- 
1. W/29042 – Russell,Coedeiddig Fawr,Cwmann. – Installation of 50KW Single Wind Turbine.
No objections as before. Same e-mail to be sent to planning as application no. W/28764.

Correspondance :-
1. Letter from Mr.Dylan Lewis,Tycerrig,Cwmann, regarding the 7 traffic speed control ramps that were being considered for safety of pupils walking to the proposed new school. Since Dylan was in the meeting, he explained to the councillors his worry regarding so many speed ramps outside the houses near the entrance of the new school. This would be very noisy and also would divert water into the nearby properties when the water comes down the roadway in the winter months. Councillor Ieuan Davies agreed to arrange a public meeting with the relevant council members to explain the situation in detail, and for the relevant parties to be able to ask questions about their grievances.
2. A receipt was received from the Kidney Wales Foundation for our donation of £100.
Any other matters :-
1. A report was read out by the Chairman Eirwyn Williams of meeting he had attended at Aberduar Vestry,Llanybydder, on the 2nd June 2014. 
2. Councillors saw the accounts of the community council for 2013 -14 after they had been prepared by the clerk and had been internally audited by Mrs.Rhian Evans,Llysycoed,Cwmann. They were approved by all. They are now ready to be sent to the main auditors. 
3. The councillors approved a donation of £400 to the War Memorial Maintenance fund.
4. A question was asked by Cllr.Dorian Davies, regarding the road closure at Bryndyfyr, Esgerdawe, and Councillor Ieuan Davies agreed to look into this and report back next meeting.
5. Payment was made to the clerk, PAYE, AON insurance, and the War Memorial. 
6. Next meeting 7th July 2014.
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